Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting   

October 18, 2006

12:00 pm


Scotts Seafood

Walnut Creek
Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb (conference call), 



Bob Thornton, 

Others present:
Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor (3078), Tony Turinsky (3119)

The meeting was called to order at 12:10 pm by President Ireton. 

Minutes of the August 16, 2006 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the September 2, 2006 Board of Directors Executive Session & Board Meeting were approved. Minutes of the September 2, 2006 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content.

The Board reviewed the September 2006 financial statements.

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the annual audit of 6 months of Camco work orders for April through September 2006, performed by McClintock Accountancy Corp. 

The following fall/winter maintenance items were discussed:

a) Application of Xypex to spalling concrete piers will be done by the Camco maintenance crew this fall.

b) Brush and tree removal to comply with the community wildfire protection program was done by the Jorge Benuto labor crew. Forester Bill Houdyschell drafted the plan for work. 

c) Buildings’ siding staining of units 3079-3082 and 3108-3180 is being done by Sierra Paint & Chemical this fall.

d) Exterior window washing was done by Quality Window Washing this fall. Buildings being stained will be have their windows washed when staining is completed. Quality of the work was considered fair. Next year a new contractor will be sought to do the work earlier in the season. 

e) Parking lot asphalt crack filling was done by the Robert Sutton Company in October. 
f) Swale maintenance and culvert cleanout was completed by Jorge Benuto’s labor crew and the NCSD in September. 
g) Winterization of the buildings will be done by the Camco maintenance crew in late October. The work will include closing off crawl space covers and activating crawl space heaters in units where there is no plenum heat provided. 
h) Snow removal of the pathways and parking lots this winter will be done by the Jorge Benuto labor crew and Al Pombo, Inc. respectively. 
i) Accessible woodpecker holes in siding below 60’ have been repaired by the Camco crew. 
j) Construction of the stairway from the parking lot to the common area between tower buildings 3136-3144 and 3145-3156 has not been done. Mr. Miller has had difficulty finding a contractor with the necessary insurance to do the work. It was suggested that he contact the association’s insurance carrier to see if the Association can provide coverage for a contractor to do the work. 
Mr. Ireton reported on a meeting he and Mr. Miller arranged with the head of Northstar Public Safety Steve George and Northstar’s Director of Operations John Loomis on September 13th. Service items in the contract were reviewed. More immediate communication to Northstar when a security problem rises was suggested by Mr. George and Mr. Loomis. As part of association budget cost cutting efforts Mr. Ireton proposed either 1) scaling back the level of service to the Association, or 2) eliminating the service in the non busy months of April, May, September, October, and November. Mr. Loomis expressed that he had to talk to the Booth Creek accounting department before he could address either of Mr. Ireton’s proposals. While the contract was to renew September 1st, it has not been signed and returned by Mr. Ireton and no money has been paid since August for security services. The board is not happy with the annual cost increases passed on by Northstar Security. A response has no been received yet from Mr. Loomis concerning Mr. Ireton’s proposals. When a response is received Mr. Ireton will sign the security contract. It will be returned to Northstar with a letter confirming that the services contracted will be provided and that the Board will be looking at competitive bids. It was recommended that all of the Northstar condominium associations’ Boards meet concerning the security services to make sure that the services contracted are provided and to justify the annual cost increases. Mr. George will be invited to a future Board meeting to report on the services that his department has provided. A questionnaire will be sent to homeowners stating the services provided by security and asking if homeowners are aware of them, have received them, and if they are satisfied with them.    

Mr. Steeb provided a background of his experience working on a homeowner association board that merged their association into the Granite Bay School District. The project had a positive impact on property values in the 110 home subdivision. When owners sold their homes the school district collected fees for the merger. All homeowners voted in favor of the merger. The financing plan was presently separately from the improvement plan. The board communicated and promoted the project heavily to the community in getting it approved. 

The Aspen Grove site improvement plan was discussed. Mr. Ireton presented spreadsheets of project elements, an illustration of elements for finance, element funding options, unit window quotation details, and several financing options. It was agreed that most people are interested in having the windows replaced. Mr. Turinsky suggested that the improvement project first be done in small elements, such as landscaping and dumpster enclosures, to show that the Board is committed to making upgrades. It was decided that Mr. Ireton and Mr. Miller would put together a letter and questionnaire for distribution to the membership to obtain feedback on improvement items to prioritize. Estimated costs of the improvements will not be provided in the questionnaire. Comments from owners will be requested.  The NPOA website will be referenced for owners to review the conceptual drawings provided by architect Ron Gaunt. The Board will review the questionnaire results in determining how to proceed with the site improvement project.

The dumpster upgrade project was reviewed. Mr. Miller reported that he had contacted Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal Company concerning changing out certain bear damaged dumpsters and painting all dumpsters to make them more aesthetically pleasing. TTSD has not provided him with an answer to the requests at this time. It is anticipated that painting the dumpsters will be not approved by the company. It was suggested that the dumpsters be grouped in centralized island type enclosures to minimize their visual impact. Mr. Merrick and Mr. Miller will work together on dumpster appearance and enclosure alternatives. 

The revised CC&R’s were reviewed. It was suggested that the CC&R’s be posted on the NPOA website for owners to review. A change to Article 6.1 (2) concerning widows was approved. The change will make window replacement an association responsibility and window maintenance a homeowner responsibility. Mr. Miller will contact attorney Branden Bickel concerning the change and posting the documents on a website for owners to review. In light of the length of the documents it was expressed that mailing them to the membership for review would be a better them referring them to the website. 

Mr. Ireton reported on the tower buildings storm drain installation. “As built” plans were provided to East West Partners in early October. The installation was delayed in part due to a deadline of October 15th for excavation work. The project will be resumed in the spring. 

A draft of a window violation letter for unit 3112 was provided by Mr. Ireton. The Board will review it and determine what action to take at the next meeting. 

In other business Mr. Merrick reported that he had obtained preliminary information on providing service to multiple units from a single satellite dish. He will pursue this with the vendor and provide a report at the next meeting. 

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Monday January 29, 2007 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:32 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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